
 

 

 
My dear colleagues, 
 

Importance of language for learning 

PSP understands the critical need for more support 
for language teaching. We know that success in life 
and school success hinges upon language proficiency, 
being able to speak, read and write well. 
The two processes, a child’s physical growth and the 
development of language, go hand-in-hand. 
Language has a special role in children’s personal and 
social development. Language is not only an 
important tool for communication, it is key for the 
development of thinking, identity and personal 
growth. Language is key to cognitive development 
and can either promote or hinder a child’s learning. 
 

PSP understands that in a school context all teachers, 
across the curriculum, have both a vested interest in 
and a responsibility for the learners’ development of 
language competence.  
 

An integrated approach to language education 
reinforces the links between language, learning and 
personal growth. From a practical perspective this 
highlights the need for teachers to work together to 
make sure that their work in the classroom provides 
enough opportunities for children to acquire new 

language and to speak, read and write so that they can 
develop and strengthen their first and second 
language competencies.  
 

We wish ALL schools, principals, teachers, learners & 

parents an OUTSTANDING 2nd term 2016! 

Dr Zorina Dharsey 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

PSP’S FIRST MATHEMATICS 
BOOK LAUNCHED 

 
 

The PSP is proud to announce the development and 
production of our first teacher support book on 
PRACTICAL MATHS FOR THE FOUNDATION PHASE.  

 
This book is a collection 
of practical activities 
which get children to 
use numbers in many 
ways – to count, add and 
subtract, solve number 
problems, measure, and 
sort numbers while 
developing their number 
concept in fun ways.  
These activities are 
based on the PSP’s work 
with Foundation Phase 
teachers in their classes  

in the 
PSP 
Cluster 
Project.                 
This 
book 
will also 
be out 
in isi-
Xhosa 
and Afri- 
kaans. 

 
Marinda Kleinschmidt from Coronation Fund Managers 

draws a lucky winner for a prize for teachers at the 

launch. The PSP is grateful to Coronation Fund 

Managers for their funding support which makes this 

work possible. 
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 2 PSP NEWS 

PSP’S NEW COURSES  
WARMLY WELCOMED 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
The PSP is expanding its Joint Mentorship Project to 
King William’s Town District in the Eastern Cape. With 
generous support from two international donors, the 
PSP will implement and monitor a two–year 
programme consisting of training and support for 
curriculum advisors and the school management 
teams (SMTs) of 10 schools in the King William’s Town 
District. The aim is for them to mentor and strengthen 
newly appointed teachers from the word go.  
 

The Eastern Cape Mentorship & Support Project 
(MSP) responds to a call from the national 
Department of Basic Education for more support for 
newly appointed teachers. 

After their meetings with District officials PSP facilitators 

Ntsiki Mahote and Vava Makhubalo visited schools to 

carry out a Needs Analysis and set the context for this 

project to begin. 
 

The PSP believes that when new teachers are 
provided with a comprehensive, coherent, 
professional induction and development programme, 
it increases the probability of delivering long term 
quality education and achieving success. 

The Maths Corner in a classroom at Mngqeshe Primary 

School, near Dimbaza, King William’s Town District. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
PSP is breaking new ground. Two new courses have 
been included in the Innovation course programme.  
For the first time PSP has included courses to assist 
the Foundation and Intermediate Phase teachers with 
isiXhosa first language teaching and learning.  
The new PSP language facilitator, Vava Makhubalo, 
will lead the development of the programme for 
2016.  
 

We look forward to hearing from teachers about what 
further training and support they need to promote 
isiXhosa first language, as our programme unfolds.     
 

Last year PSP presented courses to provide guidance 
and support to School Management Teams (SMTs). 
We are continuing with these courses in 2016, while 
additionally drawing on experienced and 
knowledgeable principals to present training 
workshops on, amongst others, managing 
assessment and moderation; developing and 
implementing systems to promote teacher 
professional development as well as on whole school 
development.  

 

     
PSP MENTORSHIP TRAINING IN THE  

FREE STATE PROVINCE 
 
 

The PSP is thrilled to be able to share its work in 
teacher mentorship with sister organisations, this 
time in Qwa-qwa in the Free State.  
The Save the Children Foundation contracted PSP to 
train and support project mentors in an exciting new 
initiative in teacher training. It is an internship 
project, through which they intend developing 100 
highly qualified and skilled Foundation Phase 
teachers over a four-year period. The students spend 
3 days per week in schools, while the 2 other days are 
meant for their UNISA theoretical education studies.   
This is an innovative method of teacher training, also 
being watched with interest by the Department of 
Basic Education.  
We look forward to sharing more about this project in 
our next newsletter. 

  
 

 

PSP EXPANDS SUPPORT TO 
THE EASTERN CAPE 
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CLUSTER PROJECT SCHOOLS 
RECEIVE SCIENCE KITS 

 
  
 
 
 
 

The current PSP Cluster Project cycle has entered its 
2nd year and, once again the PSP has received funding 
to provide science kit apparatus to each of the project 
schools. This is a very exciting moment for the schools 
and during the first term the PSP facilitators delivered 
the science kits to all schools. 
 

After checking all the equipment with the teachers 
involved, an important aspect of this acquisition was 
for the PSP facilitators to run a workshop on 
managing and replenishing the kits for long term 
maintenance at each school. 

Teachers and SMT members from Bloekombos Primary 

in Kraaifontein checking their science equipment. 

Shihaam Weeder from Future Growth and Zuki Gala, 

science subject advisor from the North District with 

teacher Jacob Funyura from Sophakama Primary 

discussing safety measures around the science kit. 
 

The PSP has been working on practical teaching and 

learning in the science classroom with these teachers 

since February 2015. At last these schools now have 

their own essential science equipment.  

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
A class of Grade 5 learners from Blossom Street 
Primary visited the Edith Stephens Wetland Park 
during the first term and made good use of the 
environmental resources available at the park.  

Grade 5 learners observing the life cycle of frogs in the 

pond at the park with Wendy, the environmental expert. 

 

They gathered around the old swimming pool at the 
park, which is now an ecology pond full of life. They 
were observing the various stages in the life cycle of 
frogs. 
 

Other classes of children had lessons on studying live 
insects under Wendy’s careful guidance.  
 

They looked at insects such as grasshoppers and 
Wendy showed them various interesting features of 
grasshoppers under a projecting microscope in the 
PSP classroom. Children were amazed to see that 
grasshoppers have five eyes and strange-looking 
mouth parts. 
 

 

Grade 5 learners from Dennegeur Primary in Mitchell’s 

Plain looking for insects living on leaves. 

 

PSP HOEP PROJECT PROVIDES  
RICH EXPERIENCES FOR LEARNERS 
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Through the PSP’s work with teachers on the strand 
Planet Earth & Beyond, it became clear that teachers 
needed a resource to assist them with explaining the 
basic information about telescopes to their primary 
school learners. The curriculum requires learners to 
know about telescopes. 
 

It was important to include information about SA’s 
major telescopes viz the SALT (Southern African Large 
Telescope) and the SKA (Square Kilometre Array), 
which is currently being built. These are important 
telescopes and devices used for studying the 
universe. They also connect us in South Africa with 
international developments. 
 

Rose Thomas developed a concept for a poster which 
features the main differences between telescopes 
working with lenses, telescopes working with mirrors 
and telescopes working with radio waves in an 
accessible way, suitable for the primary school. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are delighted to have finalised our newest PSP 
poster on telescopes. This comes at a time when 
some of the deep secrets of our universe are opening 
up to humankind through telescopes.  
We are grateful for the excellent scientific advice 
received from astronomers and education staff at 
the SAAO.  

 
 
 
 
 
Teachers attending the Natural Sciences Innovation 
courses this past term experienced good practical 
activities focusing on the strand Life & Living. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On the topic of sexual reproduction in plants, teachers 

dissected flowers to look at their male and female parts. 

Here they are arranging them into their separate parts.  

 

Grade 4 learners from Sophakama Primary school in 

Dunoon consolidate their learning by drawing the 

parts of a plant with labels. 

 

 

/I9/Y h¦¢ ¢I9 t{tΩ{ b9² ²9.{L¢9Σ DhING LIVE 
ON 29TH MARCH. 

 
WE LOOK FORWARD  

TO YOUR COMMENTS AND ANY FEEDBACK FOR 
IMPROVEMENT  

 

 

NEW PSP POSTER ON  
TELESCOPES 

LIFE AND LIVING  
IN TERM ONE 


